

Evelyn Street, SE8 5RJ Tel: 020 8692 4351 Fax: 020 8694 0116

E-Mail: info@deptfordpark.lewisham.sch.uk Web: www.deptfordpark.lewisham.sch.uk

Friday, 19 November 2021

Dear Parents/Carers.

Incidents outside school on Tuesday 16th November

On Tuesday we had all the emergency services outside our school on Evelyn Street as well as immigration officials performing an operation. I know this may have concerned you and I'm aware that a number of rumours have begun to circulate. There were 4 incidents on that morning.

- 1. The Fire Service attended to clear up a fuel spill on Evelyn Street.
- 2. A pupil was hit by a car as they tried to cross the street. Police and ambulance were in attendance. I am pleased to inform you that no one was hurt.
- 3. There was a road traffic accident on the corner of Rainsborough Avenue and the Police and ambulance were in attendance. Again, I am pleased to inform you that no one was seriously hurt.
- 4. Finally, officials from the Immigration Service conducted an operation, unrelated to the school, in the vicinity.

All incidents were unrelated.

Reminders

Please can I ask parents to ensure your child arrives on time for school and that they have everything with them that they for need for the school day. In addition, that you ensure you are on time to collect your child when school finishes at 3.20pm.

Covid 19 update

I'm pleased to inform you that to date we have had no cases of in school transmission of Covid 19 and although some mitigations have been loosened our school systems appear to effective.

Queen's Jubilee Bank Holiday & INSET day

We are planning an INSET day for the 21st July and Governors have agreed a day off in lieu of the additional bank holiday for the Queen's Jubilee next year. This will mean that we will finish two days earlier at the end of the summer term on July 20th instead of July 22nd. Term dates have been updated on the school website.

Please let us know if you have any queries about any of the above, or any other matter, via info@deptfordpark.lewisham.sch.uk

Sincerely,

Ken Johnson

headteacher@deptfordpark.lewisham.sch.uk

Head Teacher: Ken Johnson Deputy Head: Leona Baffour



